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1. Introduction 

In 1981, the eight S-Bahn systems of the Federal Republic of 
Germany carried around 7,000m passenger kilometres of traffic. 
By contrast, the local rail services operated by British Rail on 
behalf of the British Passenger Transport Executives were 
expected to carry around 2,000m passenger kilometres. (Table 1). 
The aim of this paper is to explore some of the reasons for this 
enormous difference is the role played by suburban rail systems 
between the two countries. As illustration, the particular cases 
of Munich and Greater Manchester will be discussed in somewhat 
more detail. 

In the first section, some issues of background information and 
history will be discussed. Following this, the organisational 
and financial arrangements regarding the provision of urban rail 
services in the two countries are explained. Public transport 
policies and the procedures for the evaluation of rail 
investments are then considered, and the interaction of all the 
various elements illustrated in case studies of Munich and 
Manchester. Finally, some comments on likely future developments 
are put forward. 

2. Background 

In the early 1960s, there was widespread fear of the effect 
rising car ownership was likely to have on the city environment. 
In Britain, the first response to this was the commissioning from 
a group of experts of the study 'Traffic in Towns' (Ministry of 
Transport, 1963). This saw a need for enormous investment in new 
roads, in order to segregate road traffic from environmental 
areas. Public transport was mentioned in the report largely as a 
residual mode, to be used when no feasible rebuilding of whatever 
cost could accommodate the forecast level of road traffic. The 
aftermath was a spate of land-use/transportation studies in all 
major British cities, in the recommendations of which road- 
building played a major role, although in several cases 
substantial rail investment was advocated as well. As opposition 
to major urban road-building expanded, the climate initially 
became more favourable for major urban rail investment. In 1968, 
Passenger Transport Executives were established to co-ordinate 
public transport operations in Glasgow, Manchester, Merseyside, 
West Midlands and Tyne and Wear (a further two - West and South 
Yorkshire - followed in 1974). Under the same Transport Act, 
infrastructure grants from Central Government of up to 50% were 
introduced to finance new public transport investment. Major 
investments proceeded in Merseyside - the E47m 'link and loop' 
city centre tunnels - (Merseyside PTE, 1981) and in Glasgow - 
E30m on re-opening a cross city line (Gentlemen, 1983) as well as 
the much greater investment (E160m in 1975 prices) on the 
construction of the Tyne and Wear Metro (Howard, 1980). Although 
in terms of ownership and rolling stock the latter system - as a 
separate metropolitan-owned metro system - lies outside the scope 
of this paper, in terms of its length and transport function it 
daes actually perform a role more similar to that o f  a 
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